
Motion for General Purposes Committee Meeting Monday July 7, 2025 
 
Councillors: Carol Day, Laura Gillanders, Michael Wolfe 
 
Motion: 
 

1. That Council change the name of the Finance Committee to the “Finance and Audit Committee”.  
2. That it be referred to staff to alter the Terms of Reference of said Finance and Audit Committee to include 

responsibilities relating to internal audits and report back.  
 
 
Rationale and Background 
 
The motion is for council to take measures to improve financial accountability, transparency and increase council 
oversight on financial matters. The motion is consistent with Richmond City Council strategic plan 4: Responsible 
Financial Management and Governance. 4.2: Seek improvements and efficiencies in all aspects of City business. 4.3: 
Foster community trust through open, transparent, and accountable budgeting practices.  
 
While the city has internal financial controls already in place, the current events regarding unaccounted for gift cards 
and Olympic Oval salaries and travel, have highlighted the need for increased internal auditing and council oversight into 
financial matters. The public should see the city take immediate action over and above any investigations currently 
taking place, ensuring that tax dollars are protected and accounted for.  
 
The terms of reference for the city’s finance committee states that one of the purposes of the committee is to serve as 
the city’s audit committee. The committee’s specific areas of responsibility include the appointment of the external 
auditor and review of the external audit planning letter, review findings and recommendations made by the city’s 
external auditor, etc. The terms of reference of the newly named committee should be expanded to include all these 
responsibilities as they relate to internal audits as well as external.  
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